

Annual Report

For the Annual General Meeting held on Monday, 14th November 2022 via Zoom Teleconference.

The LAF Board:

Chair Fran Maunton

Vice Chair Vivienne Parker-White

Treasurer Jesse Bowland-Curtis

Director Erin Gregory

Director Jan Balinski (Casual Vacancy)

We were thrilled to welcome Jan Balinski to the Board in July 2022.

Thanks expressed to Vivienne Parker-White for her ongoing commitment to the LAF.

Welcome & thanks to new & newer Directors Erin Gregory & Jesse Bowland-Curtis. Your contribution has been fabulous and so appreciated.

Membership

We were pleased to welcome Lacrosse Victoria back to LAF membership during 2022.

Meetings

All business of the LAF has been conducted via Zoom during 2022.

Achievements

Book sales.

LAF social media presence (fb 8% & Instagram 7.5%)

Foundation Support Needed

- Project support will be welcomed in the following areas:
 - o Web Master, able to maintain & update our Wordpress website.
 - o A financial (investment) advisor
 - Person/s with fund raising experience to assist with ideas & implementation of future income sourcing

What is next for the Foundation

Liaising with publisher to create & promote Lacrosse in Australia, and overseas, in digital form, ensuring ongoing royalties for the LAF.

Pursuing the achievement of the plans set out in the 2023 -25 Strategic Plan recently finalised.

Fran Maunton

Chair

1st November 2022